
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Finance     Analyst:   Jim Martin  
ECAF:    2022-0651 
Proposal:  Mot. 22-279     Date:   June 22, 2022 
 
Consideration:  
Motion approving award of Council project funds. 
Background   
The 2022 Council-approved budget appropriated funding for Council-initiated, by-district 
projects.  The Office of Recovery and Resilience has been working with Councilmembers 
and Council staff on identifying projects, and drafting the necessary agreements for 
funding.   
Hope Creek Charitable Foundation operates the Mill Creek Community Food Bank, which 
provides food and hygiene supplies, and served over 70,000 how meals in 2021.  That 
number is expected to increase 20-40% in 2022.  This agreement will provide 
reimbursement for eligible expenses for food for low-income households and meal-related 
supplies, such as food storage containers, personal protective equipment, and cleaning 
supplies.  The agreement runs through December 31, 2023, and reimbursement is not to 
exceed $211,588. 
Current Proposal  
Approval of the agreement between Snohomish County an Hope Creek Charitable 
Foundation for a reimbursement-based grant amount not to exceed $211,588. 
Duration:  N/A 
Fiscal Implications: $211,588 
2022 Budget:   
Is this in the current year budget: Yes 
Future Budget Impacts:  None. 
Handling:  Normal. 
Approved-as-to-form:  No.  
Risk Management:  Yes.  
Executive Recommendation:  N/A   
Attachments:  Refer to the submitted ECAF that includes the following attachments: 

(1) Proposed Motion 
(2) Proposed Agreement 

Amendments:  NONE.  
Request:  Move to Council for consideration. 


